	MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 8th MARCH 2019 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL


Present:-  Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. G. Plowman and Cllr. D. Smith
In attendance:- R. Parker (Clerk), Cllr. P. Smith, Cllr. M. Stanton and two parishioners
Cllr.F.Hill announced that one of the parishioners in attendance had expressed an interest in the vacant Parish Councillor position.     The position had been unsuccessfully displayed on the notice boards.    If the attending Parish Councillors agreed then Mrs. Llynne Charles could be co-opted. Her adoption was accepted unanimously by the councillors present and she was invited to join her new colleagues seated around the table.   She was given the required forms for completion.
Public Participation
Cllr. P. Smith gave the meeting details of how to complain to DCC regarding pot holes at 
 www.derbyshire.gov.uk/transport:roads
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION.

1/3/19
Apologies for absence

Received and accepted from Cllr. K.Haines and  Cllr. L. Chilton.
2/3/19
Variation in order of business


No change deemed necessary
3/3/19
Declarations of members interest

None declared

4/3/19          Planning applications and decision

0064 - Primavera, Trent Lane.  -  Tree work – decision pending

1096 -22 Main Street – Re-siting of vehicular access -decision pending

5/3/19
To confirm the non-exempt minutes of the meeting held on 8th Feb.. 2019
Confirmation proposed by Cllr. D Smith and seconded by Cllr. G Plowman. – unanimous confirmation.
6/3/19     To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded


No change deemed necessary
7/3/19      Outstanding Matters
Nothing raised
8/3/19     To receive the Clerks report

Nothing to report other than items already included on the agenda

9/3/19       To receive the Chairmans Report
The trees and long grass in verge on Repton Road have been trimmed and cut by the Holdcroft Farm. A really good job has been completed and the Parish Council asked that thanks be sent to the farm. – The Clerk to arrange.    Cllr. Hill confirmed he had continued  to walk the local footpaths and will forward a report when his surveys are completed.

Cllr. Hill had spoken to Chris Kitto regarding village hall projects. They are able to cover present items of work but would  like financial help towards the purchase of some wooden planters as the existing ones are rotting. They require three or four tubs at approximately £40 each.  This item will be added to next months agenda.     The Village Hall AGM will be held on 2nd April 2019 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm..   Current Village Hall funds stand at approximately £24,000

10/3/19
Reports by Parish Councillors

Cllr. Charles commented on the pot holes on Trent Lane.  The Clerk will report them to DCC and asked that other councillors and villagers do so at the web site www.derbyshire.gov.uk/transport:roads 
11/3/19
Posts on village green

Some of the posts have been hit by cars and others appear to be rotting at the base.

The Clerk had achieved a quotation for replacement of seven rotten/damaged amounting to £280.  Suggested that 4/5 substantial stones should be added to protect the posts in future and to avoid cars mounting the strip of grass.  A revised quotation will be obtained. Post meeting note – Councillors are urged to inspect all of the posts prior to the next meeting to determine the full extent of the damage and replacement. 
12/3/19
Common land security
Cllr. May could not attend the meeting through ill health.   As the position of the barrier is to be re-sited and the pedestrian access at the side is to be simplified Cllr. Hill will be asking Cllr. May for a revised diagram of what is now required.   Cllr.Hill will then ask Baileys representative for a revised quotation.    A decision as to whether or not a planning application will be required.
13/3/19
Trim Trail (fitness equipment)
The Clerk advised that to have a successful application for a grant it was important to show enthusiasm in the village for the equipment to be installed.    He had placed a notice on the notice boards explaining that it was regarding fitness equipment and asked if interested parishioners could contact himself or councillors.   It was suggested by the meeting that if no enthusiasm is expressed for the “trail”, and as we have £2000 in grants that is ring fenced for equipment,  we should consider one single piece of multi-functional equipment.
14/3/19
Risk Assessment

The Clerk pointed out that the risk assessment as on the website might not include enough financial safeguards.   The Councillors felt the existing document was satisfactory but offered to check and if amendments were required they will be on the agenda of the April meeting.
15/3/19
Prospective New Councillor 
  
Already dealt with.   Cllr Lynne Charles is now a Newton Solney Parish Councillor
16/3/19
Finance

Cheques requiring approval and signature.  Payments approved – Proposed by Cllr. D Smith. and seconded by Cllr.  G Plowman

R. Parker

      -     Allowable expenses

£19.50

To consider requests for funding under s 137 –
Request for 
donation from Derbyshire Cadet Force

Request for donation from Derbyshire Children’s Holiday Home

Both s137 requests to be delayed until next Parish Council meeting

PART  2 – EXEMPT ITEMS 

None
The meeting closed at 8.55 pm
17/3/19
Date and time of next meeting – April 12th at 7.45pm   Details of any applications for planning consent will be available for viewing at 7.30pm 

